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Report of 
 Health, Wellbeing and Social Care Scrutiny

_____________________________________________________
Title:  Meeting Wednesday, 24 March 2010

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Discussion took place in respect of the changes to be made to provider services, it was agreed that this issue would be brought back to scrutiny before any final decisions were made. Members were also given an overview of the Culture and Leisure services including key issues.

_____________________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS – These can be found on SOLAR

_____________________________________________________________________

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

Not applicable

_____________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:  Linda Sharples, Scrutiny Support Officer


Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: linda.sharples@salford.gov.uk
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	Margaret Dixon - Co-opted
	A
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	(
	A
	A

	Harold Kershner - Co-opted
	(
	(
	(
	(
	(
	(

	Marion Wilson - Co-opted
	(
	(
	A
	(
	A
	(

	Jim Wheelton - Co-opted
	(
	(
	(
	A
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	(


Apologies: Margaret Dixon, Cllr Taylor, Cllr Warner.

1
Declarations of interest: Cllr Loveday, as an employee of Manchester PCT

2
Questions from members of the public - None

3
Provider Services - Alan Campbell (Director of Strategic Commissioning, 
Salford NHS)

Discussion took place around the changes being proposed for provider services in Salford. A number of options have been looked at for the separation of services and these need to finalised by summer 2010 and implemented from April 2011. There were three viable options 


-
A social enterprise


-
Vertical integration with SRFT


-
Horizontal integration with Wigan

Because of the time constraints it would not be possible to set up a social enterprise, those consulted so far did not want services to be integrated with Wigan, therefore the only viable option was the vertical integration with SRFT. Not all services can be integrated such as Psychology services,  those subject to Section 75 arrangements, some Children's services, public health, primary care and dental services. There are other services not listed here that are not suitable for integration with the hospital, overall there are approximately 57 services that will be affected. The hospital would see the services that are integrated as acquisitions, the PCT want to make sure that staff are protected and the hospital agree with this. 

The hospital would need a new brand for the integrated services which would mean a change to the terms of reference. Some services have been subject to recent investment and it is important that this continues, therefore there will be a need for strong contracts in order to protect and improve services. 

Evaluation of services will take place in April with a proposal being put forward in May 2010 and the formal decision will be agreed in September or October 2010.

The lead member stated that the council have expressed strong views on the need for public consultation prior to any final decisions being made. Fortunately the council and the PCT do have a strong working relationship and previous discussions have taken place about these changes.

Community Services will remain within the community although there may be some change to the management and administrative functions. The PCT has to reduce management costs by a third over the next 4 years. Therefore there are some good economical imperatives in the decision to merge.

It was agreed that Alan will come back to scrutiny in May once further details on the options for the future of provider services are available.

Action: The scrutiny support officer to agree a future date.

4
Inspired in Salford - Strategic Framework and key issues for improving culture and sport presented by Andy Howitt (Assistant Director Culture and Leisure), Stephen Hassall (Chief Executive, SCL)
An overview was given of the strategic framework for culture and sport. These activities can provide people with motivation skills and contribute to a number of themes within the council. Previously a significant amount of work has been done with older people and it is hoped to do more of this with those with have mental health issues and learning difficulties. Officers need to think about how all people within the community can be involved in the services offered. It is important to ensure that individuals have the opportunity to take part in a wide range of activities.

Discussion took place about the inter-champion schools event and it was agreed that it is important that children are encouraged to take part in sports and these competitions. We should also work with schools to ensure that Salford is represented in these sporting events.  Officers explained that work is ongoing with the schools and that Salford's team came sixth in this event. 

Action: Andy Howitt is going to look for a representative in children's services to see who he can best work with to take sports forward in schools. Volunteering is also an area that members would like to see developed in the future.

The issue of volunteering was raised by a member of the committee who felt that there was very little contact from Salford Council in relation to asking residents to become volunteers. It was agreed that this is an important area which needs to be developed across culture and leisure. Salford CVS has a volunteer bureau and it was suggested the council may wish to work with this organisation to improve volunteering. Officers should also ensure that Salford volunteers are approached for the forthcoming Olympics.

Some members felt that some of the inter-school sport days and meets of local clubs had been lost. The officer felt that there was significant work ongoing with schools and clubs in Salford, currently there are over 85 school clubs in Salford however it is important that these issues are highlighted and remain at the forefront of the service. The new schools have excellent sporting and after school facilities that are being used by teachers, local people and sports staff. The swimming squads in Salford are doing very well and will be represented at the Olympics.

Action : The committee asked what comparator information there is with other authorities in respect of culture and leisure and stated that they would like to see some of this at a future meeting along with some of the outcomes of our services.

The officers explained about the Duke of Edinburgh awards which is being organised by one of the local sports clubs. 

Members were also informed of the plans for the Irwell City Park.

6
Tour of Fit City Ordsall

Members were given a tour of the refurbished centre they were impressed with the high standard of facilities at Ordsall.

7
Current initiatives and key areas of work - Andy Howitt (Assistant Director Culture and Leisure). Stephen Hassall (Chief Executive, SCL)

Strategic management is being strengthened across the city, including the use of the neighbourhood structures that we have in place. 

The operational management for libraries, museums, arts will move to SCL from, 1st April, 2010 and the strategic management will remain the responsibility of the council which will be covered by 4 posts. The staff who go over to SCL will remain on the same terms and conditions. Once the transfer takes place the properties will still belong to the council but the day to day operations will be the responsibility of SCL and the buildings will be leased to them.

Eccles library is due to open in May 2010, Ordsall Hall opens summer 2011. 20 million pounds of funding is needed for SMAG, officers are currently looking at this. Irlam Pool is due to be refurbished this year and should be completed within 2 years.  Discussion took place about a previous passport scheme where if a child borrowed a book then they would get a swim for 10p. This will now be taken over by SCL who will look at new incentives for users.

Currently libraries have one management information system and the leisure centres have a different one. In the future it would be better to look at how these can be integrated.

The issue of the size of lifts in buildings was raised and it is important to ensure that whilst we are refurbishing buildings that the lifts are suitable for larger wheelchairs.

Members wanted to thank officers for their attendance at the meeting and also all the staff for their hard work.

8
Report from last meeting 

Agreed, however members would like a response from Janet Roberts to the response regards the Woodlands Unit along with an explanation as to why staff were being moved out of Cleveland House.

Action: The scrutiny support officer to contact Janet Roberts.

9
Work programme - Agreed

It was suggested that we should look at visiting Eccles Library and White Meadows in the future.

Discussion took place about the may meeting and whether this date would allow members to make any recommendations on the future of provider services, if not then the meeting may have to be brought forward or a special meeting to be arranged.

Action: The scrutiny support officer to contact Alan to check their deadlines

Rota Visits 

Laura has organised the rota visits for the forthcoming year, however some members will be carrying out visits in consecutive months. It was agreed that this would be discussed at the May meeting where we may need more members to be involved, so that the visits can be equally spread.

Members wanted to thank Laura for all her hard work within her time in scrutiny and wished her luck in the future.

Date of next meeting: 28th April, 12.00 at Salford Royal Hospital
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